
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date Held: February 8, 2011   Began: 7:32 PM  Carl Landis Presiding 

There were 9 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read, motion by: Ira Lessman, 2nd by: Mahlon Boop, Motion 

carried. 

Amount in the bank: $11,116.14   CD: $11,000.00 

Treasurer’s report accepted as read, motion by: Ira Lessman, 2nd by: Todd Willow, Motion 

carried. 

 

Old Business: Discussed the Ad Mats.  Contacted Ad One advertising and they said that 

they do not do the Ad Mats.  They do not know of anyone who does them. 

Discussed the kid’s gifts for the Christmas Banquet.  Susan Daku volunteered to get the gifts for 

the kids this year. 

Discussed if we were interested in adding the Association to Facebook.  There is some interest 

in doing it.  This needs to be discussed further. 

New Business: Discussed picking a tractor for 2013.  Next on the list would be Oliver.  

Also discussed what tractor we could use for the buttons for 2012 since we are featuring lesser 

known tractors.  It was decided to get a picture of a Huber. 

The Banquet Hall is taken care of for the Christmas Banquet for this year.  The Christmas 

Banquet will be held on December 10th. 

Other dates for the year are: April 15th is the Spring Basket Bingo, May 13th-15th is the Spring 

Show, August 3rd through the 7th the grounds are rented to the Berwick Trail Blazers, August 

26th -28th is the Fall Show, September 24th is the Selinsgrove Street Fair and November 18th is 

the Fall Basket Bingo. 

It was mentioned that the S.R.V.V.B. Planning Guide is now out and our shows are listed in it. 



The Port Royal Lions Club would like to know if the Association is interested in making chips on 

March 26th to benefit the Port Royal Lions Club Park.  The spaces are 10x10 and are $20.00 per 

space.  It was decided to find out if there will be electric, water and sewer available and how 

much it would cost us to set up our 20x40 foot tent. 

Mahlon Boop asked if the club would be interested in selling the sink that is behind the barn.  

He found someone in the Lancaster Farming Magazine that is looking for one.  We will need to 

find out how much they will offer for it.   

The question was asked; when are we going to make scrapple again.  After discussion, it was 

decided to make again on March 4th and 5th.  

Todd willow asked if they could get more help for the breakfasts during the shows.  He also 

asked if it could be placed in the newsletter asking for more help. 

Discussed the Beaver Fair.  The Fair would like to know if the MVAA would like to sponsor the 

Beaver Fair.  The Honorable Mention level would cost us $100.00-$199.00.  That would entitle 

us to one business card size ad in the fair catalog, the clubs name listed on their website 

sponsor page and a combined advertising sign at our choice of the horse/livestock arena, the 

stage and/or the track area.  After discussion, it was decided that there was not enough people 

at this meeting to make any decision on this.  The information for the sponsorship must be in by 

March 1st. 

Discussed the advertising budget for2011.  This budget includes the Lancaster Farming 

Magazine, Heartland Ag, 5000 brochures, the Snyder County/Union County Times, The Shopper 

and The Daily Item.  This total comes to around $2,890.00.  It was decided to drop the Shopper 

and try to get into the Old Abe News since we are featuring Case tractors this year. 

Also discussed other advertising in the newspapers, radio and TV. 

Mike Smith mentioned that the display case will soon be available at the S.R.V.V.B. to advertise 

our show in.  He would like to know if someone else would take over doing the display case. 

Unfinished Business: New lighting in the barn, discussing doing a Halloween event, the 

steam air compressor, making a place to work at the show grounds and the agreements for the 

use of the grounds. 

At 9:15 PM, Ira Lessman made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Todd Willow, Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary 


